
 
News Release 

Road Construction Update 
 

(March 28, 2013)  The following is a road construction update for projects within the 
City of Nampa. 
 
Intersection of W Roosevelt Avenue & S Canyon Street remains closed to 
through traffic while crews install underground utilities. Drivers should use Lake Lowell 
Avenue as a detour.  Estimated completion: April 15 
 
S Canyon Street between Roosevelt Avenue and Lake Lowell Avenue remains closed 
to through traffic while crews work on underground utilities. Drivers should use S 
Midland Boulevard as a detour. Estimated completion: Closures will be occurring 
intermittently through July 2013. 
 
S Canyon Street between Lone Star Road and Roosevelt Avenue remains closed to 
through traffic while crews install underground utilities. Drivers should use South 
Midland Boulevard as a detour. Estimated completion: Closures will be occurring 
intermittently through July 2013. 
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